MINUTES OF MARCH 10, 2004

ZBA MEETING, TOWNSHIP HALL

EASTPORT, MI

Present: Martel, Mouch, Heizer, Colvin and Keelan

Absent:
 Scally and Alternate Ellison

Audience:
3

1.
Meeting is called to order at 7:00 PM. Roll call is taken. Alternate Mouch will sit in for Scally tonight and to complete the Fritz appeal carried over from February.

2.
The minutes of February 11, 2004 are reviewed. Corrections include: PG 2, 3rd  pp add (to move boats) at end of last sentence; 4th pp correct sp (launch), add (construction) after word “this” in last sentence; bottom of page, item #3. Add (this is not a correct statement) at end of sentence, in item #2. Add (as stated in Weston’s Application); pg 3, 2nd pp change “period” to “semicolon” and add number 1 in front of “Gail & Don Burke” and add number 2. in front of “Jeff MacLean”. There is a motion by Colvin and seconded by Heizer to approve minutes as amended. Motion passes 5-0.

3.
Continuation of appeal 2004-04 from Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Fritz. Mr. Fritz questions why Manitou Trail is considered the front of his property even though the street address is 3976 Michigan Trail? This changes the set back requirements for his garage. The answer is that in the ordinance, under definitions regarding a corner lot, the “front lot line shall be the shortest boundary line bordering upon a road right of way. Manitou Trail is the shorter of the two lines. Discussion continues regarding the property lines and the location of the proposed garage. It is decided that the Board needs more information before they can make a decision. Therefore, the decision is postponed and the Fritz’ are asked to bring a drawing that:

1.
Shows the dimension and location of the drain field

2.
Shows the gas and septic tank locations

3.
Shows trees

4.
As measured from the lot line, what is the dimension (distance) from the line to the proposed garage? Stake out where the garage is proposed to sit.

5.
Attempt to fit the garage back the required 50 feet.

The Board feels they can’t make a decision based on the current drawing. They need to see that the Fritz’ have placed the garage in a location that would require the least variance. There is a motion by Martel and seconded by Colvin to table this issue until the April 14, 2004 meeting. Motion passes 5-0.


4.
For the next portion of the meeting, Ms. Heizer conducted an in-service with the 


      Board, going through a Secretary Check List for ZBA, that she created to help 
organize the secretarial duties involved with her position. Her handout included 
guidelines that must be followed when setting up Public Hearings, notifying 
residents of appeals, posting and publishing notices, written communications with 
Board members, attorneys, Zoning Administrator, posting minutes of meetings, as 
well as details of documents that must be included in any appeal file. The purpose 
of the in-service was to prepare other Board members, in the event that it is 
necessary to fill in for the secretary at any given time. The Board appreciated her 
efforts to keep them informed, as well as thanking Ms Heizer for the time she 
takes fulfilling her duties. They further request that she make a packet with 
samples of all the different documents that she uses.





Chairman Martel talked about his experience attending the hearing 
regarding a previous appeal of the ZBA. He found the experience fascinating 
and suggests that other board members may some time want to attend other court 
cases. He passed out a transcript of the Board members to reveiw. It is noted that 
the court upheld the decision of the ZBA.





The Board discussed the zoning ordinance amendments that are currently   
before the Planning Commission and their thoughts about the importance of these 
issues.

With no other business, the meeting adjourned at 9:10 PM.

 These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


Kathy S. Windiate


Recording Secretary.

